
  When someone said thank you to my dad, his reply often was, “You are 
as welcome as the flowers in May.” We all enjoy the beautiful flowers in 
May.  

         But this Sunday when storms are predicted, I was reminded of the old 
adage, “April showers bring May flowers.” To be able to experience the 
beautiful irises, tulips, zinnias, etc., there must be rain.  

         As we approach the Easter season, nothing could be more true. For 
us to experience the beauty of salvation, forgiveness, mercy and grace, 
there had to be some pain. The pain and agony of the cross.  

 

         Thanks be to God for the pain and the rain by which we experience the 

gifts of beauty. The beauty of the message of Easter.  

In Christ, 

Susan 

Avery Guinn          02 

Char Terry              09 

Bessie Salter         16 

Sally Parker          30 

Dot Solomon        30 



Stan and Marsha Bullock recently relocated from Dekalb Co. to be close to their son Seth, 
and his family.  Their other son, John and his family live in Oregon.   
 
The Bullocks have faithfully served with First Presbyterian Church of Ft. Payne.  They are 
excited to see how they can serve here at Westminster.   

Stan & Marsha 
Bullock 

 

Florence Dun-
can 

Seth, Magan, 
Brookelyn, Lydia & 
Sophia Bullock 



This article was in the newsletter a couple of years ago, but worth repeating today: 
The University of North Alabama has named its bachelor of science in nursing program for Florence Hel-
en Nethery Duncan. Tera Kirkman, dean of the Anderson College of nursing said it is fitting that the 
bachelor's program is named after someone like Duncan. "It's an honor to name the college's oldest 
program after Ms. Florence Helen Nethery Duncan. “Ms. Duncan exemplifies the qualities of a caring 
nurse and leader. She is a role model to current and future nurses and has served the profession faith-
fully.”  The people she served and cared for were right here in this community, and that’s what makes 
this gift so special.” 
“My sisters and I are very proud of our Nethery family history in nursing that started with our grand-
mother, Thelma, who began her college education on the UNA campus over 100 years ago,” said Jenny 
Duncan McKinney, the family spokesperson. “Our mother is connected to Florence and this University, 
having spent most of her nursing career working in Florence, particularly in geriatric nursing. 
Florence Helen Netherly Duncan said she was driven throughout her career as a nurse by the desire to 
help others and fulfill her calling. "I felt like I was doing to the best of my ability what I was born to do 
and what I was trained to do," Duncan said Friday during a ceremony at the Anderson College of Nurs-
ing and Health Professions. "Maybe they were right to call me Florence after all," she wrote.. Florence 
Nightingale was a great nurse, after alll! 

Florence Helen Nethery Duncan 

Florence is pictured here with her 3 beau-

tiful daughters and granddaughter ! 

 

Florence has been coming to Westmin-

ster for years, but has decided to officially 

transfer her membership from First Flor-

ence to WPC! 

North Alabama Presbytery elected Rev. Bob Phelps to serve 
as Executive Presbyter in February, 2025.  Prior to that call, 
Bob served as Stated Supply Pastor at First Presbyterian in 
Albertville for three years.  He has served congregations in 
Alabama, Mississippi, Florida, Tennessee, and in his home 
state of Kentucky.  Bob's service to the broader Church has 
included writing for a number of Sunday School and other 
teaching resources and for THESE DAYS, a daily devotional guide.  He cur-
rently serves on the denomination's Presbyteries' Cooperative Committee, 
the group that produces and evaluates ordination exams.  Bob entered Semi-
nary after teaching public  school English in Kentucky and working in hospital
-based adult education in  Indiana.  He is a graduate of Western Kentucky 

University and Memphis Theological Seminary.  Bob and his wife of fifty years, Deanna, have two adult 
sons, a daughter-in-law, and a granddaughter of whom they are always happy to share pictures and vid-
eos.  Bob looks forward to getting to know more about the congregations of North Alabama Presbytery 
and their people.  You can reach him at (601) 996-9656 or by email at ExecPresbyter@napcusa.org. 



 
 

Westminster’s Affirmation of Faith 
 
We believe God is, the creator of all things; both humans and animals. We be-
lieve God is: almighty, sovereign, merciful, loving, compassionate, omnipotent 
and powerful. We believe God is three in one: the Father, the Son and the Ho-
ly Spirit. 
 
We believe in Jesus Christ, the only son of God, who lived a perfect life here 
on earth, died for our sins on the cross and through his death we have salva-
tion and forgiveness of all our sins, if we only ask.  We believe Jesus taught us 
how to live a life that is: righteous, happy, peaceful and purposeful. Jesus 
loves us unconditionally and does not hold our sins against us. We believe Je-
sus was resurrected, reigns in heaven and we will see him in glory.  We be-
lieve Jesus suffers with us when we struggle and cares about the details of our 
lives. 
 
We believe in an empowering Holy Spirit that comforts, protects and guides 
us. We believe the spirit of God is always with us and provides for us.  
 
We believe as individuals and as a church we are to: obey God’s command-
ments, pray for ourselves and others, show kindness to all, be a servant to 
others, teach others by our example and fellowship with other believers. We 
believe love conquers all, that our faith makes life worth living, and true hap-
piness is found in knowing and loving God.  
 
Amen. 

 

 

 

        Westminster’s Affirmation of Faith 
We believe God is, the creator of all things; both humans and 
animals. We believe God is: almighty, sovereign, merciful, 
loving, compassionate, omnipotent and powerful. We believe 
God is three in one: the Father, the Son and the Holy Spirit. 

We believe in Jesus Christ, the only son of God, who lived a 
perfect life here on earth, died for our sins on the cross and 
through his death we have salvation and forgiveness of all our 
sins, if we only ask.  We believe Jesus taught us how to live a 
life that is: righteous, happy, peaceful and purposeful. Jesus 
loves us unconditionally and does not hold our sins against 
us. We believe Jesus was resurrected, reigns in heaven and 
we will see him in glory.  We believe Jesus suffers with us 
when we struggle and cares about the details of our lives. 

We believe in an empowering Holy Spirit that comforts, pro-
tects and guides us. We believe the spirit of God is always 
with us and provides for us.  

We believe as individuals and as a church we are to: obey    
God’s commandments, pray for ourselves and others, show 
kindness to all, be a servant to others, teach others by our ex-
ample and fellowship with other believers. We believe love 
conquers all, that our faith makes life worth living, and true hap-
piness is found in knowing and loving God.  

 

Amen.  



Read Across America Week was so fun!  Teachers and students 

dressed in costume of their favorite book character!  Later that 

week the Florence Police Dept read to each classroom! 

The school has a 
“Lending Li-
brary” where 
new/used books 
and toys can be 
checked out and 
brought back 
when finished! 



 

AT HOME:  Jean Blair & Carole James 

TN Senior Living:  Dot Solomon 

IMMEDIATE:  Charles Anderson, John Bruninga, MQ Parker, Vicki Burbank & Pam Methcin
(nieces of Brenda Gray & Joe Littrell), Grace Carter, Warren Chambers, & Ray Haner (close 
friends of the Seme’s), Bob Howard, Mark Parker, Bessie Salter, Louise Smith, Paula Stone 
(Sister of Marsha Bullock), Baby Phoebe, Don Sylvester, Jeremy Sylvester, Char Terry, Nancy 
Valentine’s sister Velma, Nick Winn IV, Nick Winn V, Billie Sylvester, Bailey White & Karen 
Nelson 

 
Mary George Williams is 
doing well.  Please make 
note of her new address: 

100 Pimlico St. 

Long Beach, MS 39560 

Alonda’s dad, Leonard 
McClure is adjusting well at 
Madison Village Assisted Liv-
ing.  He appreciates all of our 
prayers. 

Please keep Bob Howard in your 
prayers, as he has recently lost 
his best companion, Bug. We will 
surely miss her. 

$16 per Lilly or make a contribution to the Choir Scholarship 
Program no later than April 9th 



Congratulations on your 50th wedding anni-

versary Bill & Nancy Valentine!   

A trip to the Mov-
ies for Stan Bull-
ock, Bob Moody, 
Paula Offutt, Billie 
Sylvester, Brad 
Moody, Elaine 
Brooks, Alonda 
Crosslin, Lenore 
Favenesi and Sara 
Reed 



FELLOWSHIP LUNCHEON 

John Freeman, Marsha Bullock, Sue & 
Nick Winn, Lenore Favenesi, Susan 
Johnson, Susan Parker, Ann Freeman & 
Stan Bullock 

Wed, April 23, meet at church 11:00 carpool 

Lunch @ Daniella's In The Park at Joe Wheeler State 
Park 4401 McLean Dr. Rogersville, followed by a boat 
ride at the home of Paul & Susan Parker, 655 York 
Drive, Rogersville  

                                          Sign up sheet in Narthex 



AVERY GUINN  



Special offerings are the single largest 

way Presbyterians join together to 

make a lasting impact in the world. 

Easter Sunday, April 20, Westminster 

will be receiving The One Great Hour 

of Sharing special offering. This offer-

ing serves the "least of these" among 

us by providing relief to those affect-

ed by catastrophic events, giving sus-

tainable food resources to the hun-

gry, and changing the structures that 

perpetuate poverty, oppression and 

injustice. Forty percent of this offer-

ing remains local to be used for chil-

dren and youth. 

Susan Parker enjoyed the preaching 
workshop she attended in Bowling 
Green during March.  She taught  
during some of the sessions.  She al-
ways enjoys seeing old friends and 
making new ones! 



The WPC Women’s Ser-
vice Group delivered 
some “Easter Joy” to our 
shut-ins! 

They will not be meeting 
during April due to  be-
ing busy with Easter pro-
gram, etc. 

Please attend their next 
meeting on May 21st at 
1:00 PM  in the room off 
the Parlor.  Please come 
to add your ideas for the 
projects going forward! 



 



Sally Parker and daughters 
Jennifer & Mary Jo were 
blessed to experience Europe 
together! 



DONT GIVE UP GIVE 

TO…….. 

Remember that our 

donation bags need 

to be brought to 

church on Easter Sun-

day. On this day they 

will be dedicated to 

the glory of God as 

one of Westminster's 

mission to our com-

munity. 

Bailey White’s brother, Braden just com-
pleted another amazing races to raise 
awareness and funds for the National 
Brain Tumor Society in memory of their 
father Brad. 

5 runners      340 miles    48 hrs 37 mins! 

They battled through the desert and 
made it to Vegas!  Braden said he could-
n’t be more proud of this entire team 
and what they represent for the tumor 
community.  This is what it means to 

                        PLAY HURT! 

Well done Braden & Team !!!! 



 

  Go to www.youtube.com and in the search bar 
put Westminster Presbyterian Florence, AL or 
simply put @WPCFlorence.  You can also click on 
this link to get there and then save to your favor-
ites:  www.youtube.com/@WPCFlorence .  You will 
then be able to click on the video tab to see this 
past Sunday's sermon.   

Palm Sunday Program:  4/13  11:00 am 

Maundy Thursday:         4/17     5:30 pm 

Easter Sunrise Service:   4/20    6:00 am 

     Easter Worship:           4/20   11:00 am 



 
REACHING OUT 
Westminster delivered Meals on March 17-21. A BIG thank you goes to Le-
nore Favenesi, Elaine Brooks, Nancy and Bill Valentine, Brenda Gray, and 
Joe Littrell. If anyone is interested in doing this, contact Sally Parker. 
 
The Soup Kitchen meal will be prepared and served by the Westminster 
cooks on Saturday, April 19. Would you like to help? Contact Sally Parker 
 
 


